

FAYETTEVILLE

September 5, 1973 To: RADIO & TV

Lafayette room dedication - MC library

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Sept. 6, 1973

NEWS

Kari Michele Hagan, Public Relations 488-7110 ext. 228

A buffet dinner,

French music, and the dedication of a special La	afayette Room will
highlight today's celebration at Methodist College	ge of the Marquis de

Lafayette's 216 birthday, the French revolutionary war hero for whom

the city of Fayetteville is named.

Fayetteville, which has the distinction of being the first

American city named for Lafayette, will join with Methodist College
in dedicating a special Lafayette collection room in the college's

Davis Memorial Library tonight at 7:00 p.m. College personnel and
community leaders will hear French embassy Cultural Attaché Gerard

Abensour address the dedication gathering. The Lafayette Room contains
a collection of medals, other historical items, and several letters

written by the Marquis which were purchased by Methodist College.

Furnished in antiques, with several pieces dating back to the Lafayette
period, the room also houses the college's rare book collection.



September 17, 1973

Summer Session Dean's List

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations, 488-7110, ext. 239

Twenty-one students, all from Fayetteville, have qualified for the first Summer Session Dean's List to be issued by Methodist College. Some 16 of the 21 are either active duty military personnel enrolled in the college's Degree Completion Program or military veterans utlizing educational benefits, according to Dr. Samuel Womack, academic dean.

The 1973 summer session at Methodist was the first to be extended throughout a three-month period. Thus, it was the first time that students could carry an academic load of sufficient quantity to qualify for Dean's List status, it was explained. Those achieving this honor must have a "B" or better average on at least 15 semester hours of academic work.

Fayetteville, students enrolled in programs involving military benefits or various categories are:

Barry Box, Donald Charron, Joseph Cordero, Eugene Cote, James Delaney, Jerry Flannigan, Ronald Giroux, Donald Hall, Alan Jones, Herbert Mc-Ginnis, Gregory Miller, Ben Moore, Ben Peets, Douglas Ricks, Alfred Searle and John Thompson.

Other Fayetteville students on the list include:

Judy Carter, Valerie Jones, Lee Kesler, Martha Sheppard and Larry White.

Miss Sheppard, Cote and White completed their programs and were awarded Bachelor of Arts degrees at commencement exercises on August 31, 1973.



September 18, 1973

Exhibit of Works by Donald Green

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations 488-7110, ext. 239

A collection of works by Donald Green, Assistant professor of Art at Methodist College, is on exhibit at the Methodist College
Fine Arts Building through September 28.

Included in the exhibit are drawings, oils and scrulpture.

Commenting on his work, Green said that the inspiration for his work came from his strong interest in architecture and generally the strong, solid products man has created and in the forces of nature and their effects on man and his products: for example the results of glaciers on the effects of time and weather on the Egyptian pyramids or rusted or otherwise deteriorating works of more recent man such as abondoned industrial sites.

Green, who came to Methodist in 1966 studied commercial art at the American Academy of Art and painting and scrulpture at Illinois Wesleyan University where he received a B.F.A. degree. He holds a master's degree in Fine Arts in scrulpture from the University of Wisconsin.

The exhibit is open to the public free of charge from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

September 18, 1973

Exhibit of Works by Donald Green

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations
488-7110, ext. 239

A collection of works by Donald Green, Assistant professor of Art at Methodist College, ús on exhibit at the Methodist College Fine Arts Building through September 28.

Included in the exhibit are drawings, oils and scrulpture. Commenting on his work, Green said that the inspiration 66r his work came from his strong interest in architecture and generally the strong, solid products man has created and in the forces of nature and their effects on man and his products: for example the results of glaciers on the effects of time and weather on the Egyptian pyramids or rusted or otherwise deteriorating works of more recent man such as abondoned industrial sites.

Green, who came to Methodist in 1966 studied commercial art at the American Academy of Art and painting and scrulpture at Illinois Wesleyan University where he received a B.F.A. degree. He holds a master's degree in Fine Arts in scrulpture from the University of Wisconsia.

The exhibit is open to the public free of charge from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. Monday through Friday.

September 24, 1973

Appointment of Committee Members

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director ;of Public Relations 488-7110 Ext. 239

The MCAA Board of Director held its first meeting of the 1973-74 year on Saturday, July 21. One of the main items of business was the appointment of committee members. The new committee members are:

CHAPTERS COMMITTEE Larry Barnes, Chairman Bill Hall Diane Mann Betty Neill Parsons Bill Wialiams Dru Taylor Ken Evans Bill Estes Brock Williams

FINANCE COMMITTEE Tom Jones, Chairman Cynthia Speed Jerry Keen John Lipscomb Dave Bouteiller Marry Dee W. Whitaker Louis Spilman Gail Harrison Rosemary Lands John Brown Jack Dean Dennis Bruce Eddie Barber Beth Ray Ralph Hoggard

LIAISON COMMITTEE David Herring Ang**è**la Vurnakes Barbara Bryan Jo Anna Dicks Larry Barnes Harold Teague Tom Jones Winnie McBryde Cynthia Walker

NOMINATING COMMITTEE Milo McBryde, Chairman Kay Corbin Bledsole Gwen Sykes Jim Darden Bandra Jones Julian Jessup Wesley Brown Georgena Clayton Chip Dicks

Ben Esquibel

SOCIAL COMMITTEE Pat Clayton Chamman Paul Sanderford Gwen Sykes Peggy Barbee Richard Swink

SOCIAL COMMITTEE (Cont'd) Becky Stailing, Chairman Sherry McGee, Chairman Susan Garrick Don Leatherman Steve Harden Linda McPhail Ed Williams Tommy Herndon Sharon Buser Harriet Flowers Linda Sue Bourland Mike Alloway Paul Gorski Duncan P. Hughes James Darden

> RECRUITMENT COMMITTEE Mike Safley, Chairman Bill Estes Bill Billings Ernie Woodcock Jo Anna Cherry Terry McPherson Ken Williams Luther Barnes David Woodard Winnie McBryde

September 24, 1973

Appointment of Committee Members Cont'd

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations 488-7110, ext. 239

RECRUITMENT COMMITTEE (Cont'd)
Linda McPhail
Ken Solesby
Ray Gooch
Joe Jordan
Peggy Bland
Chip Dicks
Tommy Herndon
Robert Lapke
Frank Lee



September 24, 1973

NCSL Backs School Construction

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations 488-7110, ext. 239

At an interim meeting, the North Carolina Student Legislature (NCSL) Sunday voted to support a resolution backing the November 6, \$300 million School Construction Bond Referendum.

The NCSL, modeled after the North Carolina General Assembly, represents more than half of the state's college students.

The resolution stated that "adequate educational facilities are necessary to provide students with an environment is condusive to learning," and pledged that the NCSL will "exert every possible effort to promote the passage of the (School Bond) referendum.

The resolution was passed after Jim Blackburn, representing a group called "Sound Investment - In Tomorrow's Education (SITE)" revealed what he called a "great need to construct schools in many areas of the state."

NCSL student governor, Walker Raegan, of Duke University sited the passage of the resolution as "an example of NCSL concern in an area that is crucial for all North Carolinians." "We need more schools now," said the student leader.

September 24, 1973

NCSL Backs School Construction

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations 488-7110, ext. 239

At an interim meeting, the North Carolina Student Legislature (NCSL) Sunday voted to support a resolution backing the November 6, \$300 million School Construction Bond Referendum.

The NCSL, modeled after the North Carolina General Assembly, represents more than half of the state's college students.

The resolution stated that "adequate educational facilities are necessary to provide students with an environment is condusive to learning," and pledged that the NCSL will "exert every possible effort to promote the passage of the (School Bond) referendum.

The resolution was passed after Jim Blackburn, representing a group called "Sound Investment - In Tomorrow's Education (SITE)" revealed that he called a "great need to construct schools in many areas of the state."

NCSL student governor, Walker Raegan, of Duke University sited the passage of the mesolution as "an example of NCSL concern in an area that is crucial for all North Carolinians." "We need more schools now," said the student leader.

5. FRANZIZ BOX 99 EKEENSBORO COLL

" , N.C.

alice Stuckey 50 per line Weaver Hall D space

NCSL BACKS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION

AT AN INTERIM MEETING, THE NORTH CAROLINA SUPPORT A STUDENT LEGISLATURE (NCSL) TODAY VOTED TO SUPPORT A RESOLUTION BACKING THE NOVEMBER 6, \$300 MILLION SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BOND REFERENDEM.

THE NOSC, & MODELED AFTER THE NORTH

CAROLINA GENERAL ASSEMBLY, REPRESENTS MORE THAN HALF

OF THE STATE'S COLLEGE STUDENTS.

THE RESOLUTION THAT "ADEQUATE EDUCATIONAL

FACILITIES ARE NGCESSARY TO PROVIDE STUDENTS WITH

AN ENVIRONMENT IS CONDUSIVE TO LEARNING, AND

PLEDGED THAT THE NCSC WILL "EXERT EVERY

POSSIBLE EFFORT TO PROMOTE THE PASSAGE OF THE

[SCHOOL BORID] referendum."

THE RESOLUTION WAS PASSED AFTER

JIM BLACKBURN, representing A GROUP CALLED

"SOUND INVESTMENT-IN TOMORROW'S EDUCATION (SITE)"

REVEALED WHAT HE CALLED A "GREAT NEED TO

CONSTRUCT SCHOOLS IN MANY AREAS OF THE STATE."

NCSL STUDENT GOVERNOR, WALKER RAEGAN,

OF DUKE UNIVERSITY SITED THE PASSAGE OF THE RESOLUTION

AS "AN EXAMPLE OF NCSL concern in AN AREA THAT IS

CRUCIAL FOR ALL NORTH CAROLINIANS." "WE NEED MORE

SCHOOLS NOW," SAID THE STUDENT LEADER.

September 24, 1973

NCSK Backs School Construction

Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Director of Public Relations 488-7110, ext. 239

At an interim meeting, the North Carolina Student Legislature (NCSL) Sunday voted to support a resolution backing the November 6, \$300 million School Construction Bond Referenum.

The NCSL, Modeled after the North Carolina General Assembly, represents more than half of the state's college students/

The resolution stated that "adequate educational facilities are necessary to provide students with an environment is condusive to learning," and pledged that the NCSL will "exert every possible effort to promote the passage of the (School Bond) referendum.

The resolution was passed after Jim Blackburn, representing a group called "Sound Investment - In Tomorrow's Education (SITE)" revealed what he called a "great need to construct schools in many areas of the state."

NCSL student governor, Walker Raegan, of Duke University sited the passage of the resolution as "an example of NCSL concern in an area feat is crucial for all North Carolinians." "We need more schools now," said the student leader.



September 26, 1973

Bluegrass Concert at Methodist College

Bill Lowdermilk, Public Relations
488-7110, ext 239

NEWS

FAYETTEVILLE-- A Bluegrass Concert featuring Larry Groce and the Currence Brothers will be held in the Michael Terrence O'Hanlon Amphitheater at Methodist College on Thursday, September 27 from 8:00-10:00 p. m.

Groce has two record albums on Daybreak Records (RCA), "The Wheat Lies Low" and "Crescentivelle". He fills the position of Musiciam-in-residence in West Virginia, under a program sponsored by the National Endownment for the Arts and the W. Va. State Arts and Humanities.

In addition to being an experienced college entertainer, he has written music for a documentary film shown at the President's White House Conference on children.

The Currence Brothers are some of the most experienced bluegrass and folk performers in the country today.

Together, Groce and the Currence Brothers have a radio program in West Virginia and have a syndicated T. V. series in the works. An evening with Larry Groce and the Currence Brothers is a unique musical experience, featuring fine vocals, outstanding instrumentation and a varied program that seems to appeal to just about everybody.

The public is invited to attend the concert. There is an admission charge of one dollar per person.



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:

Durham Herald & Sun Papers 115 Market Street Durham, N. C. Attention: Mr. Al Carson

Bruce Shelley, Baseball Coach of Methodist College,
Fayetteville, North Carolina, announces that James
Michael Hayes (Mike) has agreed to attend Methodist College
and participate in its baseball program. Mike is 5'll",
weighs 155 lbs. In high school he participated in cross
country, basketball and baseball. He was voted Most
Valuable Player his senior year for the baseball team
and District III All Conference. He also played baseball
for the American Legion with a batting 344-61 at bats-21
hits, 15 runs scored, 4 doubles, 1 triple, played 3b-lf-rf,
only 5 strikeouts, 10 walks and out of 16 games 10 stolen
bases. At Northern High School in Durham he had a batting
average of 366, 9 stolen bases, 7 runs scored, 3 doubles,
3 triples, Position - SS, 3 strike outs and 9 walks.

Coach Shelley comments "We are indeed fortunate to have Mike to come to Methodist College. He will be a fine asset to Methodist's baseball program next year. I look forward to working with him."

-----3333-----

ALUMNUS AWARDED PH.D.

Kenneth R. Murray, a 1969 graduate of Methodist College, received the ph.D degree from Purdue University on August 2. The title of his thesis is: "City-County Consolidation: Its Implication for Metropl politan Revenues, Services and Administration."

Ken is employed with the North Carolina League of Municipalities and resides at 1501-B Tivoli Ct., Raleigh, N. C. 27601.

While at Methodist Ken was editor of Small Talk, received the Grace Toble Political Science Award, played on the varsity soccer team and was elected to Who's Who in addition to holding membership in various other campus clubs.

Thirty-two Alumni Committee members from three states gathered on the Methodist College campus on September 8 for a general orientation session and committee meetings.

President Pearce; Gene Clayton, Dean of Student; Mason Sykes, Dean of Men and Tommy Yow, Director of Admissions and Financial Aid each spoke on their dreams for Methodistt President Pearce spoke on the need for openness, freindliness and cleaniness at MC. Dean Clayton proclaimed this year as one of student envolvement with an enriched student life program. Dean Sykes pointed out the attractiveness brought to the men residence halls through new lounge furniture and the rearrangement of vending machines in addition to the expanded use of the dorm recreation rooms.

After lunch the MCAA Committees held their planning session for the 1973-74 year. Committee reports and programs will be spelled out in separate mailings to Association members.